

RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT
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(610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238
												
William A. Colarulo
Police Superintendent


TO:	A Staff Traffic Committee Meeting was held on May 20, 2015 and was attended by Commissioner Jim Higgins; Lieutenant Chris Flanagan; Officers Raymond Matus, Mark Stiansen, and Alex Janoski, Highway Patrol; Vera DiMaio, Administrative Assistant, and Radnor resident, Richard Caruso.


RE:	STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, MAY 20, 2015, 10:00 AM.


NEW BUSINESS:

1. Kathy Diener Sonier requests permission to hold the 2nd Annual “Elves for Shelves” 5k and 1-mile run to be held on Saturday December 5, 2015 at 
8:00 AM.

           Staff Traffic approves the request to hold the 2nd Annual Elves for Shelves 5K
           and 1-mile run on Saturday, December 5, 2015 at 8:00 AM.  Two detail officers
           will be on site and a Certificate of Insurance would need to be obtained for
           the event.


1. Mr. Caruso has safety concerns regarding sight distance issue on Chaumont Drive.

                        Radnor Township Police Department conducted a site visit and assessed the
                        roadway and conditions and photos were taken.  Highway Patrol Officer Janoski
                        will meet with property owner on Chaumont and request bushes be cut back. 
                        Once that occurs, sight distance will be re-evaluated.


1. Commissioner Nagle has concerns with speeding on Petrie Avenue. Commissioner Nagle is requesting signage on Petrie Avenue.

            Staff Traffic placed a speed board on Petrie Avenue for approximately one 
            month.  It was concluded that the average speed on Petrie Avenue was 10 MPH. 
            Public Works Division has placed two playground and two new speed limit signs
            to alert motorists on Petrie Avenue.

 
4.  Patrick Buckley reports unsafe traffic conditions in the 300 block of Chamounix  
[bookmark: _GoBack]           Road.

                       Staff Traffic conducted a site visit at Mr. Buckley’s home at 306 Chamounix Road. 
                       Also on location were Mr. Zienkowski, Chief Colarulo, and Commissioner Higgins.
                       Staff Traffic recommends that initial actions to be taken would be to repaint the
                       double yellow lines and fog lines in order to better direct traffic to stay in their
                       respective lanes.  Additionally, pavement markings indicating “Slow” or “25 MPH”
                       should be considered. All these recommendations would require a meeting with
                       the Public Works Director, Steve Norcini, to discuss.  It was 
                       also recommended that the homeowner be responsible for maintaining tree
                       limbs/branches on his property.  Highway Patrol Officer Stiansen has been
                       assigned to meet any neighbors with overgrowth issues in that area.


5. Two (2) handicapped parking spaces in the North Wayne lot near the Senior          
     Center.

                       Staff Traffic recommends following the recommendation of Parking Supervisor,  
                       William Gallagher, to have an Ordinance enacted.  An Ordinance will be drafted
                        for Commissioners evaluation on June 15, 2015.


      6.   Residents from Chalous Lane and Trianon Lane requested Children at Play
      signs.

      Highway Patrol met with residents and have met with Public Works and they will
      be installing two signs as soon as they arrive.
 


            OLD BUSINESS:


1. Pine Tree Road update.

                        Commissioners are currently reviewing reports submitted by Amy Kaminski
                        which were last discussed at the Board of Commissioners meeting on 
                        May 18, 2015.  

